
  

 
     

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

Summary: BLM Law Enforcement Supervisor Violated Use of 
Government Property Policy 

Report Date: June 12, 2019  Report Number: 18-1154 

The OIG investigated allegations that a Bureau of Land Management (BLM) Office of Law 
Enforcement and Security supervisor misused U.S. Government equipment and employee time 
in support of his personal business. It was also alleged that the supervisor made a wasteful 
purchase of a $3,250 mountain bike, misused a Government-owned vehicle and other 
Government-owned equipment for personal use, and inappropriately assigned himself to fire 
assignments where he earned overtime.  

We determined that the supervisor violated U.S. Department of the Interior policy on the use of 
Government property and 5 C.F.R. 2635.704, “Use of Government Property,” when he used 
Government equipment and employee time to support his personal business. We also found that 
the mountain bike purchase, although authorized, was wasteful. We determined that the 
supervisor had not misused a Government-owned vehicle for personal use, nor had he 
inappropriately assigned himself fire assignments. 

This is a summary of a report that we issued to the BLM Acting Director. 
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